
 



 
Faith Lutheran Church 

2335 S. Webster Ave. 

Green Bay, WI 54301 
 

 

Church Office Hours:  
Monday-Thursday | 8:00 am—12:00 pm 

Church Staff Numbers and Emails: 
 
Main Phone Number 920 435-5524 
 
 

Pastor Joshua Errer  
  ext. 207  flcgb.pastor@gmail.com 
  492-9835 (cell) 
   
Vicar Anthony Keilani  
  ext. 204  flcgb.vicar@gmail.com 
  
Paul Heiser | Director of Music  
  ext. 203  flcgb.music@gmail.com 
 
Alex Wright | Director of Christian Education 
  ext. 206   flcgb.dce@gmail.com  
  (224) 343-1467 (cell) 
 
Angela Stiles | Administrative Assistant/Media 
  435-5524  flcgb.media@gmail.com 
 
Angie Smet| Administrative Assistants 
  435-5524  flcgb.office@gmail.com  
   
Jenni Harris | Bookkeeper 
  ext. 205  flcgb.bus.office@gmail.com 
   
Faith Christian Preschool 
  965-0795 ext. 216  faithpreschoolgb@gmail.com 
   

 
Other useful emails: 

 

Christian Growth (Sunday School) flcgb.ss@gmail.com 

Financial Secretary (Offerings) flcgb.donate@gmail.com 

Scrip Program   flcgb.scrip@gmail.com 

LWML (Lutheran Women in Mission) flcgb.lwml@gmail.com 
 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
Sunday worship at 8 am & 10:30 am 

(Christian Growth Hour at 9:15 am) 

Monday worship at 6:30 pm 



 February 2022 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

We are in the season of love.  Since December 26, the stores you love have 
changed their colors and décor from Christmas red and green to Valentine 
pink and red.  Hearts are available in all kinds of colors and flavors and 
wherever you look, you are reminded to love.  If it were not for the 
commercialization of the whole holiday, you would think that this was 
Christian holiday to its core.  After all, it lines up with the command we hear 
over and over again in Scripture- love one another.  Love because God has 
loved you.  Love your neighbor as yourself.  You don’t have to look too long 
or too hard to find a time when God commands, encourages, and exhorts you 
to love. 
 

One of the great aspects of Valentine’s Day is that even the commercialized 
love of Valentine’s Day teaches us about the love spoken in God’s Word for 
all true love involves sacrifice.  Valentine’s Day might involve the sacrifice 
of time and money in order to buy flowers or candy, or go out to dinner, but 
it is a sacrifice.  Those resources can no longer be used in any other way they 
were given to show someone else how much you care and love.  This, in 
return, teaches us about the love that God has for his people, that he would 
sacrifice to show his love for us and to protect and preserve the relationship 
he has given to us in baptism. 
 

The sacrifice he makes is far greater than we would ever consider for most of 
our neighbors.  The idea of giving up your only child so that others might 
live is unimaginable for us, yet this is what God has done for you.  John tells 
us “God so loved the world that he gave his only son so that whoever 
believes in him would not perish but have eternal life.”  Because God has 
first loved us in this way, we are now able to love one another. 
 

This pay it forward kind of love is at the heart of Valentine’s Day.  When St. 
Valentine was arrested because of his Christian faith, fellow Christians 
would pass him notes of encouragement while he was in prison.  They 
sacrificed their safety in order to love the one who taught them the love of 
God. 
 

So as you live in this season of love, enjoy the sugared candy hearts, the pink 
frosting, and the cute little cards.  Let them be a reminder to you that we 
know what love is, that we can understand the messages they send because 
we know the purest example of love that was ever given.  We know that love 
and sacrifice are always bound together and our acts of love to each other are 
because HE has first loved us.   
 

Happy Valentine’s Day, 
Pastor 



 



 



 Bible Study Opportunities at Faith 

The “Sons of Solomon” will focus on the 
study of specific Psalms and Proverbs. 
Come join us as we let the prayers of the 
Psalms and the wisdom of Proverbs equip 
us to live faithfully in the world around us. 

Third Tuesday of the Month | 6:30 pm | 
The Lounge 

~ Sundays ~ 

~ Tuesdays~ 

~ 1st Tuesday of the Month ~ 

Sunday Mornings at 9:15 find Pastor and others 
in the Fellowship Hall as they look at  a survey of 
Christian denominations in the US and exam-
ine their core beliefs and unique traditions.  

Tuesday mornings at 9:30, join us for a 
discussion led Bible Study learning 
more about God’s Word and daily life. 

 The Feast Bible Study is on the first 
Tuesday of every month at 6:30 p.m. 
Join together with other young adult 
members of the congregation for Bi-
ble Study, devotions, fellowship and 
food. This bible study/discussion is 
lead by our Director of Christian Edu-
cation, Alex Wright and will be held in 
the Lounge.  

~ 3rd Tuesday of the Month ~ 

Come to the Lounge on Sunday Mornings at 
9:15 to dive into the Bible Study based on the 
Lectionary. This class aligns with the lessons 
taught across all age groups on Sunday morning.  



 ~ Wednesdays~ 

DCE Alex Wright leads this Bible Study 
which follows the reading plan of read-
ing through the New Testament. 
It will also cover the themes seen in 
books of the New Testament  

Each week on Thursdays, a podcast featuring 
our Director of Parish Music Paul Heiser and 
the preacher for the upcoming Sunday will 
give a little more background on the theologi-
cal and liturgical aspects of the next worship 
service. 

~ Thursdays~ 

For more information about Bible Studies at Faith, please  

visit the “Education” tab on our website (flcgb.com) 

 

Also, check out our NEW tab called “Home Devotion  

Resources” for specific ways to include devotions in your home! 

 

 

The Board of Education wants you! The Board of Ed has  

openings for more individuals to help promote and encour-

age the education needs of the Church. If you have any ques-

tions on what your role can be on  the Board of Ed, please 

contact DCE Alex Wright or Amy Bindas (chair of board). 

Mark your calendars because 

Ash Wednesday is on March 2! 

https://flcgb.com/adult-bible-study


 

There is a Voters’ Meeting on  

Sunday, February 6 after the  

10:30 am service in the Sanctuary. 

MEAL MINISTRY 

At Faith, we like to  join together and help other members in times of need. 

During tough times, such as a surgery in the family, or a death of a family 

member, families sometimes struggle with having a healthy home cooked meal to 

put on the table. This is where the Meal Ministry can help. If something happens 

in your family (scheduled or sudden), please call the 

Church Office so we can help you. 

If you would like to be involved in the Meal 

Ministry, please contact Angela Stiles in the Church 

Office for more information— 

flcgb.media@gmail.com 

EXPECTING A BABY? 

The Meal Storks team is ready to help. Let 

us know if you would like to receive meals 

after the baby arrives. It is one less thing to 

worry about when bringing baby home! 

Contact either Pat Falkenhagen at  

           patfalk67@gmail.com or the church office.   

mailto:flcgb.office@gmail.com?subject=Meal%20Train%20Volunteer
mailto:patfalk67@gmail.com


 

We know nutrition is important for children during the school day, but some 
parents find it difficult to provide snacks for them. So the Evangelism Com-
mittee is collecting snacks during the month of February for the children of 
Webster Elementary. There will be a collection box in the back of the 
church starting February 6. Suggested snacks -  Goldfish crackers, baked 
chips, fruit snacks, applesauce pouches, single serve crackers and cheese, 
etc. Snacks need to be single serve - No nuts, please.  
 
Thank you for sharing God's love with these children in our neighborhood 

Hygiene Drive 

February 13th – March 6th 2022 

We are collecting NEW hygiene and cleaning items for local crisis agencies through 
The Family Radio’s annual “Help for the Homeless” hygiene drive, Feb.13-March 6. 

Please place your donations in the Help for the Homeless collection box by March 6. 
Supplying these items to local shelters will help them direct their limited funds to 
providing qualified staff, counseling, food, and shelter to those they serve. Most 
urgently needed items are laundry soap, kitchen size trash bags (shelters go thru 
LOTS of these), shampoo, cleaning supplies, diapers, toilet tissue, and feminine 
care. Your donations will remain in this community.  Note: Food Share (formerly 

Food Stamps) does not cover the cost of non-food items such as soap and diapers. 
Thank you!  

 

Items most needed are: 

 Soaps: laundry, dish, soft, shower gel, 2-in
-1 shampoo 

 Trash bags (shelters especially need these 
for bedrooms!) 

 Diapers (sizes 3-6 and Pull-Ups) 

 Deodorant (unscented) 

 Wet Wipes for babies 

 Toilet paper 

 Paper towels 

 Disposable razors 

 Tampons and pads (pads for young 
teens) 

Showing God’s Love 
by loving others 



 
Sun Mon Tue 

  1 
Tuesday Morning Bible Study 

9:30 am 
Banner Group 10:45 am 

Handbells 5:45 pm 
The Feast Bible Study 6:30 pm 

Adult Choir 6:45 pm 

6 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 
Voters’ Meeting (following the 

10:30 am Service) 
Volleyball Practice 2 pm 

7      
Service 6:30 pm 

8 
Tuesday Morning Bible Study 

9:30 am 
Banner Group 10:45 am 

Handbells 5:45 pm 
All Boards’ Mtg 6:30 pm 

Adult Choir 6:45 pm 
Council Mtg 7:45 pm 

13 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 
Volleyball Practice 2 pm 

14 
Service 6:30 pm 

15 
Tuesday Morning Bible Study 

9:30 am 
Banner Group 10:45 am 

Handbells 5:45 pm 
Men’s Bible Study 6:30 pm 

Adult Choir 6:45 pm 
 

20 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 
Chili Cook Off 11:30 am 

 
 
 

21    
Service 6:30 pm 

 
 
 

22 
Tuesday Morning Bible Study 

9:30 am 
Banner Group 10:45 am 

Handbells 5:45 pm 
Men’s Bible Study 6:30 pm 

Adult Choir 6:45 pm 
 

27 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 
Volleyball Practice 2 pm 

28 
 
 
 

Service 6:30 pm 

 
 
 

 



 
Wed Thu Fri Sat 

2 
Faith:fully Devoted Bible Study 

5:30 pm 
Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 

Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 
Women’s Bible Study 6:30 pm 

Book Group 6:30 pm 
Youth Handbells 7 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 

3 
Prayer Shawls 12 

pm 
 

New episode of 
T.A.L.K. Bible 
Study Podcast 

4 
Volleyball 8:30 

pm 
 

NEWLHS 
Open House 

5 
NEWLHS Open 

House 1-3 

9 
Faith:fully Devoted Bible Study 

5:30 pm 
Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 

Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 
Women’s Bible Study 6:30 pm 

Book Group 6:30 pm 
Youth Handbells 7 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 

10 
New episode of 
T.A.L.K. Bible 
Study Podcast 

11 
Volleyball 7:30 

pm 

12 
 

16 
Faith:fully Devoted Bible Study 

5:30 pm 
Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 

Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 
Women’s Bible Study 6:30 pm 

Youth Handbells 7 pm 
High School Youth 7:30 pm 

17 
 

New episode of 
T.A.L.K. Bible 
Study Podcast 

18 
Volleyball 6:30 

pm 
 
 
 
 
 

19 
 

23 
Faith:fully Devoted Bible Study 

5:30 pm 
Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 

*EXAMINATION PRACTICE* 
Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 

Women’s Bible Study 6:30 pm 
Youth Handbells 7 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 

24 
New episode of 
T.A.L.K. Bible 
Study Podcast 

 
 

25 
NEWLHS No 

School 
 

Volleyball 8:30 
pm 

 
 
 

26 
 
 
 
 

   29 

Ski Trip to 
Ski Brule 

Higher Things Retreat 



 “Dear children, let us not love with words or speech, 
but with actions and in truth.” 1 John 3:18 
 

During the month of January, Faith Christian Preschool rang in 

the new year with fun themes such as: A New Year, Winter, Snow, and Lu-

theran Schools Week.  We sang songs, made art projects, focused on so-

cial/emotional interactions, learned academic concepts, and most im-

portantly, heard the miraculous stories of Jesus!  As we approach the last 

week of January and celebrate Lutheran Schools Week, we sincerely thank 

Faith Lutheran Church staff and congregation, Green Bay Trinity Lutheran 

School, and the Northeast Wisconsin Lutheran School Association for all the 

prayers and support you provide.  Your actions show the love you have for 

our preschool!   
 

As we move into the “love month”, we reflect upon the above Bible verse.  

In the classroom, we show our love for one another through how we treat 

one another, through empathy and understanding, and by sharing the 

Word of the Lord.  As we continue to help our littlest learners grow, this Bible 

verse continues to be the heart of what, why, and how we do it!  Praise be 

to God for the ability to freely share His Word!   
 

If you or someone you know is looking for a faith and play based 3K and 4K 

preschool program, simply email faithpreschoolgb@gmail.com or call (920) 

965-0795 ext. 216 to schedule a tour.  As a member of Faith Lutheran 

Church, a 10% discount is offered and financial aid is available to those who 

qualify. Additionally, if you are looking for a 5K-8th grade faith based and 

nationally accredited Lutheran School, please consider Green Bay Trinity 

Lutheran School for your child’s educational journey.  Please visit 

https://www.greenbaytrinity.org/ for more information.   

about:blank
about:blank


 

Join us in celebrating the completion of the All Things New 

addition (Chemistry Lab, Biology Room, 3-D Printing, Tech 

Ed, and two addition rooms for Music and General Storage). 

There are two open houses with tours on Friday, February 4 

from 4-8 pm and Saturday, February 5 from 1-3 pm. 

EVENTS AT TRINITY THIS MONTH: 

February 3 & 4: Parent Teacher Conferences 

February 17: Academic Fair 

What a time it is to be a Trinity Eagle! The partnership between Faith Chris-
tian Preschool and Trinity is an amazing blessing. Already in this new year, 
the desire for Christian education is growing in Green Bay. Our Kindergar-
ten class is already quickly enrolling; which is fantastic! If you are consider-
ing Christian education, consider Faith Christian Preschool for 3k and 4k, 
Trinity for 5k-8, and N.E.W. Lutheran High School for 9-12. We would love 
to meet you!  

 One of the joys of being a teacher, support worker, student, or parent in 
Lutheran schools is the joy of teaching about Jesus every single day. January 
24-28 was National Lutheran Schools Week with our students. The theme 
for NLSW is “In All Things” which is the perfect theme for the week because 
what we teach is that Christ is in All Things. 



 

 

Important Info for Catechism:  

Wednesdays for Youth:  

Saturday Feb 12 at Ski Brule. Everyone is available to join us 
for Faith Ski Day! Learn how to ski or hone your skills while 
having fun on the slopes! Anyone younger than 6th grade will 
need a parent present. Lift tickets are $52 for ages 10-17 and 
$65 for ages 18+. Let Alex know if you are interested in 
attending!   

We will be selling Seroogy Meltaway Candy Bars to help 
fundraise for our Mission Trip to Puerto Rico. 

If you are interested in more information about the Mission 
Trip, please contact DCE Alex Wright at flcgb.dce@gmail.com 



 

What will it be focusing on? 

For our next Vacation Bible School, we will follow the life of Saul turned Paul. 

Paul takes a voyage not only across the seas but also in faith—with God 

always present and guiding him. We, too, look to God to guide us in our faith 

throughout our whole lives. 

Stay tuned for next month’s update on VBS 2022! 

VBS 2022 is June 13-17!!!! 

This month’s announcement: 

Our Theme Verse for VBS 2022 is Psalm 73:24 

You guide me with your counsel, 

    and afterward you will receive me to glory.  



 



 



 

 

1 Mitchell & Trina Hussin 
2 James & Kathy Wochinske 
5 Dennis & Susan Dewsnap 
6 Ronald & Deloris Anderson 
14 Doug & Sue Schettpelz 
16 Howard & Diane Wachsmuth 
18 Rod & Joyce Goldhahn 

19 Matthew & Debbie King 
24 Mark & Krista Wilcox 
29 Jack & Barbara Tuttle 

1 Logan Smet 
 Kyle Zimonick 
2 Jack Tuttle 
3 Bart Baeb 
 Steven Hoffman 
 Mary Huelskamp 
 Dan Smet 
 Evan Stiles 
4 Ellis Voss 
5 Kevin Just 
 Eleanor Juza 
 Diane Wachsmuth 
 Douglas Watry 
7 Amy Lemerond 
 Charley Wilmet 
 David Wilmet 

8 Jordan Blasier 
 Mark Lemke 
 Kali Mayo 
 Gerald Sinkewicz 
9 Ethan Wilke 
12 Owen Enderby 
 Cindy Mills 
13 Brody Klug 
 Richard Zuehlke 
14 Bill Beard 
 Leo Kaufman 
 Matt McKeag 
15 Ann Koldeway 
 Mark Mitchell 
16 Jennifer Dryer 
17 Julie Bowers 

 Christian Omdahl 
19 Lori Reynolds 
20 Brennan Fowler 
22 Liam Diedrick 
 Lorna Hanson 
23 Caitlyn Guth 
 William Kussow 
 Barbara Rosin 
 Ken Vieth 
24 Lucyna Errer 
 Benjamin Shipley 
 William Smith 
25 Curtis Baeb 
26 Tyler Hoops 
27 Madelyn Helpap 
28 Walter Errer 

2022 UNIFIED OFFERINGS 

YTD—$38,780.13* 

Required—$31,730.77* 

Over/(Short) - $7049.36 

(as of January 20, 2022) 

GIVE ONLINE 

During this time, online giving is a very 

simple and effective way to support Faith 

Lutheran Church. It is available through 

our website (flcgb.com) and click this button 

on the home page. 

If you have any questions, please email 

flcgb.donate@gmail.com  

SCRIP REBATES: 
$499.67 

(as of January 19, 2022) 

OFFERING ENVELOPES  

Starting Sunday, January 2, remember to begin using your 2022 Offer-

ing Envelopes. If you did not pick up your offering envelopes in  

December, please check your member mailbox. 

mailto:flcgb.donate@gmail.com?subject=online%20giving


 

Faith Family 

Sunday, February 20 11:30 am 

Attend the Chili Cookoff this month! 

Church Members put their cooking and baking to the test and compete 
against each other to see who is the better cook and/or baker. 

 
We will have tasting tables for everyone to sample all of the different 
types of chili and desserts. Once you figure out which one(s) you like 

best, then you cast your vote! 
 

You can also purchase quarts of chili to take home, as well as to donate 
to St. John’s Homeless Shelter and/or Freedom House. 

To do this, simply detach the order form on the next page and 
bring to Church with payment. 

 
If you are interested in helping out or competing in this event, please 
sign up at the Welcome Center or contact Paul Reynolds at 920-655-

8651. 



 

Chili Pre-Purchase 

 

Order and Payment  

due by  

Monday, February 14 
 

 

 

1 Quart Chili to enjoy for yourself and/or 

share with family, a friend,  

 or neighbor  

    $10.00 ea.     QTY____ 
 

1 Quart  Donated to Freedom House 

$10.00 ea.     QTY____ 
 

1 Quart  Donated to St. John’s Homeless 

Shelter 

$10.00 ea.     QTY____ 

   

     Total $:__________   Total QTY_______ 

 

 

Make Checks Payable to:  Faith Lutheran Church 

In Memo Line: Chili Purchase 

 

 Name: ___________________________ 

 Phone Number:  ___________________ 
 

 

Pick-up: Sunday, February 20 from 9 am-noon. 

 


